
hood with the perfect location; close 
to downtown, a skip and a hop to the 
Galleria and short distance to I-45 or 
290, no need to ride the freeway 
when you have N. Shepherd that 
takes you right into Memorial Dr., 
River Oaks, and with a few twist and 
turns you can get to the Museum Dis-
trict and the Medical Center without 
ever getting on the freeway. 
 

I love Garden Oaks.   
 
A few years ago we underwent the 
revitalization of deed restrictions –
GOMO-  I really wasn’t sure what to 
make of it; I hoped for a supervisory 
body of neighbors who would ensure 
that Garden Oaks would remain as I 
had come to know it –a Neverland in 
the middle of concreteland –but now I 
understand the limited scope of 
GOMO.   
 
In the recent months we’ve been 
hearing about “Historical Designation”  
and once again I’m not sure what to 
think of it.  HD has its good and bad 
points.  At the end, I have come to 
conclude that the same people that 
have kept Garden Oaks an example 
of township and friendship will con-
tinue to ensure that the beauty of Gar-
den Oaks continues whether we have 
a governing body that tells us what to 
do with our houses or not. 
 
What do you think?  Can we trust our-
selves to preserve the beauty and 
charm of Garden Oaks or do we need 
a “big brother” to watch over us? 
 

Jonathan Lanz 
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The excitement, the anticipation, the 
thrill of the new house.  I remember 
the day that my realtor forced me, 
against my will, to come look “outside 
the loop”.  I was determined to stay 
inside the loop but what a glorious 
day when he picked me up from my 
Heights residence near Yale  and 
15th and drove me to Yale and 31st 
(big distance, ah?). 
 
Well, the moment we turned into W. 
31st I saw the beautiful majestic oaks, 
the tall and proud pine trees, and the 
green and well manicured lawns that 
seem to span for miles.  In the middle 
of this beautiful forest there were 
small gingerbread houses of yester 
years. The attraction was immediate.  
 
While my friends and family were buy-
ing houses in suburbia with all the lat-
est amenities and stucco finishes, I 
was contemplating the romantic 
beauty, and embracing the peaceful 
serenity of old homes. 
 
I moved to my Garden Oaks house 
the week of thanksgiving 1999.  
Neighbors were prompt to greet me 
and make me feel welcome  -It was 
another Glorious Day.  I don’t have to 
tell you about living in an old house; 
the kitchens are small and the cabi-
netry non-existent.  Dishwasher, 
what’s that?  Kitchen island, pantry –
you must be kidding!  Oh and we 
must not forget “closet space”… well 
in spite of all of those shortcomings, I 
love old houses. 
 
Garden Oaks is the perfect neighbor-
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Civic Club Meeting 

Tuesday March 1st 
 

 

The next  Civ ic Club m eet ing 

will be on March 1st  at  7: 00 
p.m . in the Garden Oaks Ele-
m entary School cafeter ia.  
Babysit t ing  
services are available at  the 
m eet ing at  a cost  of $1.00 
per child. Hope to see you 
there!  

What a Glorious Day!  



Letter From  
The Editor 
Sue Schmidt  

Where did February go?  It seems the 
month flew by.  There were so many 
activities in our community.  The Me-
morial Rose Garden is beautifully re-
freshed and groomed after a morning 
of work by the Beautification Commit-
tee and a terrific pancake breakfast 
and successful silent auction helped 
to support the Montessori Program at 
Garden Oaks Elementary School. 
 
In February, Jonathan and I stepped 
in to deliver the Gazette to the block 
captains when Amanda Carlin was 
unable to do so.  We both found we 
enjoyed meeting our volunteers so 
much that we decided to continue de-
livering the Gazette to their doorsteps.  
We would like to personally thank 
each of you for the time you spend 
delivering the Gazette to your 
neighbors each month.  The Gazette 
is such a vital link in our community 
and the task of getting it “on the 
streets” could not be done without 
each and every one of you.  On that 
same note, we have noticed that a 
few blocks are without block captains 
and will be updating our list to make 
sure the entire neighborhood is cov-
ered.  Thanks again to Amanda for 
her years of service in delivering the 
Gazette, and we hope to do an 
equally outstanding job.       
 
On to March…that can only mean one 
thing.   Have you dusted off your 
boots and grabbed your hat for rodeo 
days in Houston?  This time of year 
the urban cowboys really do show up 
in our area.  Hope you enjoy all of the 
activities this annual event brings to 
town.  I wanted to share a little per-
sonal rodeo history with you.  The ar-
ticle on pages 4-5 shares a story of 
someone special in my life.  Who 
knows, it may inspire a road trip! 
 
If rodeo isn’t your thing, the Azalea 
Trail will be happening and several 
local home tours are scheduled.  Let’s 
not forget the wearin’ of the green on 
St. Patrick’s Day, spring break activi-
ties and Easter.  Sounds like an 
eventful month in the neighborhood 
once again.  Enjoy!                  

Heard Under the Oak 
Tree 
Terry Jeanes 
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Welcome new neighbors who recently 
joined the neighborhood.  
983 West 42nd          1042 West 43rd 
1083 West 41st         951 West 43rd 
Congratulations on joining us. We 
hope to see you at a civic club meet -
ing soon.  

 
Birthdays and Celebrations... 

Sydney Grace Null       the 3rd 

Taylor Crownover        the 8th 
Ralph Hayes                  the 7th 
George Appling            the 13th.
Skyler Sorun                 the 21st 

Belated birthdays to  
Brenda de Alba              February 17th 
Tom Peden                    January 30th.      

 
Happy (belated) Anniversary to...  

Erica & Darin Duncan   Feburary 3rd   
 
New Celebrities?…Sandy Altman 
and Dian Austin…who recently re-
turned from their St Regis New York 
trip and  Live with Regis and Kelly…
after winning the trip on the Garden 
Oaks 2004 home tour live auction. 
 
Congratulations… Susan Kostelecky   
won 2nd Place in a window treatment 
trade contest Decorative Hardware 
and Trims category andwill be fea-
tured in the April issue of an interna-
tional trade magazine. Tina Rowe’s 
tour home featured the winning de-
sign. Kudos to photographer Pat Bu-
ron, who took the entry photo! 

A Big Hooray!!! To all the Garden 
Oaks HP Marathoners January 16 …
John Goodman and daughter, De-
siree Goodman, Sheila 
Briones,   James Clyde,  Jesse Lo-
pez,  Tom Cronin,  and Lisa McBee 
ran the half marathon. Desiree  (age 
11) finished First in the Girls Age 10-
11 Division .She won last year too. 
Full marathon…Ginny Howard,  
Kelly Gould,  Alaina Metz, Nelda 
Prince, Perri Grandstaff, Heather 
Barr, and  David Cook.  

To highlight an event, celebration 
or other tidbit, contact: 

Terry Jeanes  
713-812-9154   

terry@terryjeanes.com. 



Garden Oaks  
President Report 
Chris Lindsay 
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intent is to seek a quiet zone from I-
45 to T. C. Jester or beyond.  The 
train horns are becoming more fre-
quent due to increased train traffic.  
The increased noise is playing havoc 
with many of our residents sleep.  We 
are trying to limit the required sound-
ing of the horn by seeking improve-
ments to the railroad crossings in our 
neighborhoods.  By making safety im-
provements at the crossings, the re-
quired horn blowing can be waived.   
 
I look forward to seeing you at the 
March Civic Club meeting and hear-
ing your ideas for improving our 
neighborhood.  Which reminds me, 
we still need people to head up the 
July 4th Bike Parade and  the Fall Fes-
tival.  Let me know if these are of in-
terest to you. 

Historic Designation is a hot topic of 
conversation in Garden Oaks.  Should 
we or shouldn’t we become one of the 
very few neighborhoods with this dis-
tinction in Houston?  That is the ques-
tion facing us. Last fall the Civic Club 
voted to form an ad-hoc Historic Desig-
nation Committee to look into the pros 
and cons of becoming just such a dis-
trict.  At our March 1st Civic Club meet-
ing we will have guest speakers from 
the Old Sixth Ward Historic District give 
insight into what it took to become a 
district and why.  Will this designation 
make my property more or less valu-
able, easier or harder to sell, how much 
more difficult will it be to make changes 
to my house?  Do I have to seek ap-
proval to change the color of my front 
door?  What about the style?  What 
happens if I don’t comply?  Will this 
help to preserve the character of our 
neighborhood?  To get answers to 
these and many more questions come 
to the meeting so you will be prepared 
to vote on this issue later this year.  Re-
member, you have to be a dues paying 
Civic Club member in order to vote on 
Civic Club issues.    
 
This is the time of year for the City of 
Houston to hold public meetings on 
their Capital Improvement Plan.  Citi-
zens and civic organizations have an 
opportunity to request improvements 
they would like to see in their neighbor-
hoods.  In a recent conversation I had 
with our District Council Member, Toni 
Lawrence, she said she was going to 
try to move some drainage projects, 
scheduled three years from now for 
Garden Oaks forward in the plan.  We 
have already submitted to her some 
requests for our green spaces.  I would 
be interested in knowing what you think 
needs improving in Garden Oaks, 
please bring your suggestions to the 
March meeting, or send me an email.   
 
I have been in touch with the Oak For-
est Civic Club and they have expressed 
an interest in joining us for requesting a 
Rail Road Quiet Zone through our 
neighborhoods.  I am waiting to hear 
from Independence Heights to see if 
they are interested in joining us.  The 



Citizens on  Patrol  
GO COP 
Carl Waters Jr. 

A tip of the COP cap to Section One 
resident Alex Martinez.  Alex and 
neighbor recently noticed three young 
men spending much of their Saturday 
afternoon and evening hanging out in 
Section One.  Upon seeing these indi-
viduals still in the area well after dark 
Alex and his neighbor followed them 
around until one disappeared in the 
area of Lawrence and the Graham 
Park.  A quick change of direction on 
the young man was spotted near a 
home.  Alex used the bright lights on 
his car to illuminate this individual and 
he his friends left the area changing 
their clothes several times along the 
way.  Alex stated the police were 
called about these individuals.  Hope-
fully they will not be returning soon.  I 
don’t recommend this type of activity 
for everyone but it does point out the 
need to be alert as to what is happen-
ing around your home, street and sec-
tion. 
 
Crime statistics are slowly coming in 
from HPD for the last quarter of 2004.  
Here are the statistics of November
(5):  
 
Assault (1) 
2900 block of N. Shepherd Dr. on 
Sunday, November 28th at 1:45 a.m. 
(restaurant parking lot).  
 
Burglary (2):  
900 block of W. 43rd St. on Saturday, 
November 20th at 3:00 p.m. 
(residence). 
3000 block of N. Durham Dr. on Mon-
day, November 29th at 11:20 p.m. 
(restaurant).  
 
Auto Theft (1): 
500 block of W. 30th St. on Tuesday, 
November 9th at 7:00 p.m. (driveway).  
 
Driving While Intoxicated (1): 
800 block of W. 34th St. on Sunday, 
November 21st at 1:20 a.m.  (street). 
 
This brings the total number of crimes 
listed by HPD for the neighborhood to 
94 through November.  That is the 
same number as reported through 
November 2003.  
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As always inquires about joining the 
Citizens on Patrol program can be 
sent to me via neighborhood website  
 

GardenOaks.org  
GOCOP77018@AOL.com 

713-864-1992 
 

Reference Numbers 
Emergency Services                  911 
HPD Non Emergency 713-884-2121 
All other City Services                311 
 

 
 

It’s Rodeo Time  
In Houston! 
Sue Schmidt  
 
 
This is it.  The time of year everyone 
in Houston gets rodeo fever.  We dust 
off our boots; sometimes even buy a 
hat—what the heck.  I thought I might 
add a little bit of rodeo history and 
share a story that has been inspira-
tional in my life.  Who knows it might 
even inspire you to make a trip to 
Cowtown (Fort Worth for all you city 
slickers) to see the Cowgirl Museum 
and Hall of Fame.   
 
In 1903 a baby girl was born on the 
plains of Nebraska, just outside of 
Cody.  She was one of twenty four 
children.  For the record, the 24 were 
from two marriages.  Her father had a 
trading post and the Indians were fre-
quent visitors to their area.  Growing 
up she learned to ride with her brot h-
ers and sisters.  She had a natural 
instinct for it.  Occasionally the Indi-
ans would come into town and some-
times pass through the ranch.  They 
would “borrow” her pony and she and 
her brothers would have to go retrieve 
her ride.  It got to the point the pony 
would get up on the wide porch of 
their home to hide when she heard 
the Indians coming!  Hard to believe 
this was less 100 years ago! 
 
At an early age Tad and her brothers 
would go to town, and the boys would 
enter her in bull riding contests.  She 



It’s Rodeo Time  
In Houston! 
continued 
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would win against all the competi-
tion—male or female.  She was good.  
She got the name Tad because she 
was so small the family called her tad-
pole.  Fully grown she stood 5 feet 
tall.  That nickname stayed with her 
throughout her life. 
 
When she was all of sixteen she and 
her sister headed to Texas.  They be-
gan to enter rodeos in the area.  In 
the early days rodeos were part of the 
Wild West Shows.  Those who partici-
pated in the rodeos would also be in 
different acts of the Wild West Show.  
In fact, she learned daring feats of rid-
ing with the help of the Russian Cos-
sacks who worked with her during 
their travels through Mexico with the 
show.  She later became one of the 
most daring trick riders in history.   
 
Fearless, Tad rode broncs and bulls.  
She performed dangerous stunts and 
invented new tricks to perform with 

her favorite horse, Candy Lamb.  At 
that time women were still allowed to 
enter those events and compete 
against the men.  At the height of the 
popularity of the Wild West Shows and 
rodeos an elite group was put together 
to travel to England to perform for the 
King and Queen.  Tad was part of that 
group and married a handsome steer 
wrestler on the voyage over to England.  
She never did believe in taking to much 
time off!  She would just work it into the 
schedule.   
 
By this time she had developed a repu-
tation and fought hard to climb to the 
top of the rodeo world.  She would be-
come the only woman to hold the title of 
World Champion Cowgirl for eight con-
secutive years.  She met many dignitar-
ies, world leaders and other sports 
stars.  He daughter still has the ball 
Babe Ruth signed for her while they 
performed at Madison Square Gardens.   
 

Tad Lucas was the first woman in-
ducted into the Cowboy Hall of Fame.  
Her trophies remain there to this day.  
She is also honored in the Cowgirl 
Museum and Hall in Fort Worth where 
she made her home.  If you haven’t 
seen the stockyards, Sundance 
Square and the museums of Fort 
Worth, it is worth the trip.  
 
This time of year I always look back 
on rodeos of my childhood.  My 
grandmother, Tad, and her friends 
would gather to talk about the old 
days.  We grew up in a house filled 
with rodeo treasures.  We played in 
an attic filled with clown costumes, 
an Indian war bonnet and trunks of 
newspapers and pictures from 
around the country acknowledging 
her career.  More than anything 
though, she taught me never to 
doubt that I could do whatever I 
wanted in life 



Constable  
Program 
Terry Jeanes 

Good Neighbor 
Nominees Wanted 
Terry Jeanes 
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GOMO BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
Section 1 
Sheila Briones 
Home:                  713-861-8091  
412 W. 34th  
Sheila.Briones@hccs.edu 

 
Louis “Gig” Runge  
Home:                  713-869-5623 
236 W.  33rd St. 
 
Diane King 
Cell:                      361-548-8495 
3310 Lawrence 
 
Section 2 
Sam Stengler 
Cell:                      281-773-3478 
710 Sue Barnett 
Sstengler@covad.net 
 
Jay Tatum 
Home:                  713-699-4166 
720 W. 43rd St. 
Jay.tatum@hok.com 
 
Ed de Alba  
744 W. 43rd St. 
ferrocem@yahoo.com 
 
Section 3 
Mike Dishberger 
Home:                  713-695-7916 
862 W. 42nd St. 
 
Section 5 
Malcom Taylor  
Home:                  713-956-8872 
1030 W. 41st St.  
MalcomTaylor@cheverontexaco.com 
 
Blake Woods 
Home:                  713-680-9277 
1023 W. 43rd St. 
bwoods@ziegler-cooper.com 

In order to acknowledge the giving 
nature of the special residents of Gar-
den Oaks nominees are being sought 
for the first Garden Oaks Good 
Neighbor Award. No matter the age, 
those who give of themselves 
whether it is a civic club, school, or 
other community volunteer, or simply 
to assist with the basic tasks for one 
of our neighbors…it is time to ac-
knowledge them and say “Thank You” 
you make a difference.  What better 
way than through special recognition 
of a Good Neighbor Award?  
 
If you know of someone special who 
gives unselfishly of their time contrib-
uting to the community or making the 
life of someone else more comfort-
able, nominate them. No matter the 
age -  youth, adult or senior adult, a 
special thank you is well deserved. 
 
This quarterly acknowledgement, the 
first to be given in April, will include a 
certificate and gift. A team of greater 
Garden Oaks community leaders will 
make each awards selection. To 
nominate a deserving neighbor, sim-
ply contact  
 

Good Neighbor Award Sponsor 
Terry Jeanes 
713-812-9154 

terry@terryjeanes.com 

Who is watching your house? Let’s 
make sure it is the good guys ….
Become a supporter of our Constable 
Program! 
 
As of this writing 2/15/05..our contract 
is before the County Commissioners 
Court for finalization. Due to an un-
foreseen delay with “Red Tape” & pa-
perwork,  our officer will not be on the 
street until first part of March. Realize 
we need you still to be assured our 
own constable  stays here patrolling 
our streets for his 40 hours per week.  
In future issues watch for the names 
of our added supporter households. 
Make sure your name is there by 
sending in your supporter form today. 
Take the time now to fill out the form  
in the Gazette, on www.gardenoaks.
org, or use the form mailed to you 

with your Civic Club dues statement. 
 

REMEMBER THESE BENEFITS : 
 
·  40 hrs of our own designated Har-

ris County Constable 
·  Vacation Watch by Harris County 

Constable  ( forms available to 
supporter households) 

·  Security Check for Insurance Dis-
count  

·  Alarm Contact/ Response by Har-
ris County Constable 

·  Perceived value for prospective 
neighbors considering Garden 
Oaks for their future home in a 
community where the neighbors 
work collectively to make the 
neighborhood safer.  

 
Cost & Payment …  
 
$140 per Less than $ .40  per day….
Less than. A cup of coffee. simply 
choose one of the other two payment 
options, an annual check of $140, or 
the draft option of $15 per month. 
( Note drafting will start first part of  
March for those who have selected 
that option.)  
 

Terry Jeanes, 713-812-9154 
terry@terryjeanes.com.  



Civic Club Meeting Minutes 
January 4, 2005  
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Approval of January 2005 meeting minutes 
Treasurer’s report: Mike Dishberger 

Half of the GO income was from the constable program. Mike will break out in 
future. The big expense is the Gazette. Mike also shared the figures as of 
1/31/05.  

President’s Report 
a.Loop 610 reconstruction begins at the end of 2005 but will just be to recon-

struct and improve ramps, etc. The bid will be in September – October with 
work starting in November-December 2005. Chris will request bigger and bet-
ter sound walls since that was mentioned as a possibility earlier.  

b.Communications Tower (city emergency center): a local association is still 
fighting the 500 foot tower, which is being built to increase bandwidth for cell 
phone organizations. The concern is that a 50 foot to 100 foot tower would be 
sufficient and not such an eye sore. One suggestion was to camouflage the 
tower.—The city seems eager to support the building of the tower so GO 
should get involved in &/or get more information on this. Chris will contact Tony 
Lawrence and the association fighting the local tower.  

Committee Reports 
a.Beautification: Brenda de Alba – As mentioned last month, we have captains 

for all GO parks except one. Complete details are in the February Gazette. — 
A beautification work day will be Saturday, Feb. 12 at 9 a.m., which will not 
conflict with GO Elementary’s pancake breakfast. Another work day will be 
held in March. — Beautification committee is considering having metal edging 
inserted at park trails this summer. Read the Gazette for more details. Of 
course, volunteers are always needed. — A landscape architect is interested in 
helping plan the new landscape for the Art Park. Brenda will meet with this ar-
chitect in February and get a phased plan for 2005. If funding won’t cover all 
the expenses, the beautification committee will push some expenses into 
2006. 

b.GO Elementary School Liaison: Shawna Tatum  
GO Elementary won the 2nd place prize at the national “Read, White & Blue” 
contest. — The Montessori Middle School plan was rejected but HISD is still 
hoping to announce a Montessori preschool - 8th grade school somewhere in 
Houston. — GO Elementary needs $55k to pay teacher aides and only has 
$6k. — This is the 11th year for the pancake breakfast and donations are still 
being accepted. To make a donation, please contact the phone number listed 
in the Gazette. The pancake breakfast banner will be posted this weekend at 
the GO neighborhood entrance - temporarily over the neighborhood sign. The 
breakfast theme is “fantastic fun with food.” — GO Elementary now has appli-
cations available for its Montessori program and will accept transfer students. 
Applications are available at the school & online. — The school also needs vol-
unteers to read to the students. 

c.Constable Program: Terry Jeanes  
Terry received the contract today (2/1/05) and will sign and submit it on 2/ 3. 
The official start date for the program will be 2/26/05 (not 2/12 as initially ex-
pected). All of this is pending the County’s approval of the contract which is a 
formality. — An additional 17 or 18 supporters forms were received this 
week — Gig will write the check from GOMO to the constable program soon 
and we’ll be ready to go. — Victor Torres patrols the night shift in Shepherd 
Park Plaza Wednesday – Saturday nights. So, the GO patrol will be at another 
time so there is no overlap. Most crime is happening during the day so the dif-
ferent patrol shifts will give GO more coverage at key times. — The GO patrol 
will use the Citizens on Patrol statistics. The handbook will be available online. 
However, vacation watch forms will not be online because only the program 
supporters should be using these forms, although the GO patrol protects all.— 
Automatic bank withdrawals will begin this month and Terry will e-mail draftees 
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St. Rose of Lima 

Catholic Community 

Fish Fry 

 
 

4:30 p.m.- 7:30 p.m. 
Friday, March 11, 2005 

 
 

$6 adults/$4 children under 12 
Fresh catfish filets, hush pup-
pies, French fries, cole slaw, 

drinks and desserts.  
Dine In or "To Go" 

 
 

3600 Brinkman  
Garden Oaks 

 
 

Info: 713-692-9123. 

to notify them about the 1st draft. — 2006 fundraising for the constable program 
will likely start in October. 

d.Membership: Trey Wood 
There are 70 new paying members, which leads to 300 members vs. 43 mem-
bers last year.  

e.Web page: Joe Muscara – no update 
f. Gazette: Jonathan Lanz  

1. General – Please remember that this is a volunteer position but Jona-
than wants feedback. Please notify him if your phone number or e-mail 
address has changed from what’s listed in the Gazette. — Staff added 
the calendar to the back page of the newsletter. Please e-mail dates for 
calendar in a dedicated e-mail because the newsletter staff can’t read 
through all submissions/articles to find those key dates. 

2. Distribution Coordinator – Amanda Carlin is no longer available so Jona-
than Lanz & Sue Schmidt will begin coordinating the newsletter distribu-
tion and they’ll rotate sections so they can get to know other neighbors. 

3. New advertising rates – page 11 of the February Gazette has the advert -
ing rate changes. The rates are not cast in stone but are being tried for 
now. — Civic club activities will not be charged for ads, if Gazette staff 
can incorporate those into the layout, rather than feature as a standalone 
ad.  

g.GO Citizens on Patrol: Carl Waters – the February article in the Gazette lists 
the 17 patrollers for the entire neighborhood. We really need more volun-
teers. — Carl reviewed the crime statistics, noting most crimes occur in the af-
ter  noon or early evening. — Mayor White did not show up for the Interaction 
Meeting last month but it was a great meeting with strong attendance. These 
meetings are held the 3rd Tuesday of each month at the North Command Cen-
ter on W. Montgomery. Contact Carl for details. 

h.Home Tour: Sue Schmidt – Sue & Sheila Briones met to discuss the home 
tour last year. Sue will start contacting volunteers from the last home tour to 
see if they’d be interested in volunteering again.  

i. Garden Club: Ed de Alba – The next meeting is next Thursday 2/10 at 7 pm at 
10219 Chatterson about African Violets. See the Gazette for details. Last 
month’s meeting was about good & bad garden pests. 

Ad hoc committee 
1. Historic Designation: Trish Ricklefsen – The next meeting will be held on 

Thursday, 2/3 at 7 pm at Kroger. No other updates. 
2. Rail Road Quiet Zones: Craig Lee was not present. 

Old business 
1. Committee chair vacancies: we still need volunteers for the July 4th  bike 

parade and the 2005 fall festival. Send suggestions to Chris. 
2. GOMO: Sam said the GOMO money will be distributed as previously dis-

cussed amongst the GO committees after Sam speaks with Gig. The 
next GOMO meeting will be 2/16 at 7 pm at the GOMO office, in room 
216.  

New business 
GO Neighbor of the Quarter Award: Terry Jeanes — Jonathan Lanz has recom-
mended Amanda Carlin for 3 years of distributing the newsletter. What a 
neighbor! — This award will begin on a quarterly basis but may evolve into a 
monthly award. It’s a great way to recognize your neighbors for their kindness. 
Details are in the February Gazette. — Terry has been recruiting area leaders to 
serve on the award review committee. The 1st award will be given in April. 
 
j. Adjournment at 8:05 pm. 



gious expletive, spilled my coffee, 
and headed for the kitchen.  Happily, 
I did not have to become airborne as 
well.  Somehow the sparrow ended 
up on the floor in a corner with Char-
ley crouched over him.  I reached in 
and picked up the sparrow, looked for 
signs of damage (none), and carried 
him out to the front bushes.  After a 
minute he was gone, so I think he got 
his breath back and flew away.  I got 
my breath back.  Mopped up the cof-
fee.  Admired the cats and told them 
what superb hunters they are.  Men-
tioned in passing that I’d prefer they 
not bring the trophies in and release 
them in the house.  Reminded them 
to please not hurt the little animals.  
Got another cup of coffee.  I would 
propose this as a cure for sleepiness, 
but I’m not sure everyone could coor-
dinate the event to occur at the right 
moment to get one to work on time.” 
    
Critters 101:    Cheap Cat Toys 
 
Most cats love to play and not all cat 
toys need to be expensive.  Many are 
simply and easily made.   
 
Plastic straws can’t be easily caught 
or held onto.  Cats are amazed when 
it slides between their claws.  You 
can even draw a piece of string or 
yarn through the straw, tying a large 
knot at the end so the yarn doesn’t 
slip through the straw.  You can pull 
this along the floor, and have the cat 
chase behind you or suspend it from 
a hook, and let it dangle for their 
amusement. 
 
A ping pong ball in the bath tub 
makes an instant miniature racquet-
ball court.  Up and down the sides of 
the tub, the ball spins around for the 
chase. 
 
Weed Whacker stripping can be cut 
to a 2-3 food piece and as you swirl it 
and turn it the cat is enticed to stalk 
and play. 
 

 
 

Casey@goDOGusa.com   
713-688-6363.  

Critter Corner 
Casey and Mau Mau Farris 
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Shannon & Associates, Inc. 

 

Shannon L. Nelson, ASID 

Register ed Inter ior  Designer  # 2026 

 

Studio 713 - 802- 9301 

Fax 713 - 802- 0071 

Wir eless 713 - 304- 2551 

 

Resident ial & Commer cial Inter ior  Design  

Renovat ion *  Const r uct ion 

 

208  W. 34THSTREET  HOUSTON, TEXAS 77018  

Hi neighbors!  Thank goodness 
March is here and it is sure to be 
busy with the Houston Rodeo, St. 
Patrick’s Day, Spring, and Easter be-
ing celebrated.  This month I want to 
dedicate this column to a wonderful 
person and fellow animal lover, Ms. 
Pat Streeter.  Pat is an avid gardener 
with a beautiful home and garden in 
Section IV.  Last year her garden was 
on the Garden Oaks Home Tour and 
she is famous for her annual Easter 
party.  Pat loves all animals, espe-
cially cats.  She has been and contin-
ues to be a major contributor to Cat 
Catchers, a task force that traps, neu-
ters and releases any feral cats in the 
neighborhood.  Pat makes Garden 
Oaks a better place to live so I tip my 
Easter bonnet to you, Pat!  
 
Pet of the Month:  Our Pet of the 
Month is Pat Streeter’s pair of orange 
tabbies.  Charley is seven years old 
with short -hair and so many facial ex-
pressions.  His younger brother, Pip-
pin, is two years old and has long-
hair.  They have a fabulous set-up at 
their house.  They have a cat door 
leading to screened porch which has 
a cat door to the back garden.  Two 
sides of the fence are eight feet tall 
and the third side is hurricane with 
deer netting installed on top so the 
kitties cannot climb out of the yard.  
The trees have a band of galvanized 
steel around them so they cannot 
climb too high or over the fence.  
They also have a tree house where 
they can hang out and watch down 
on Pat while she gardens.  Life with a 
cat is never dull and recently I re-
ceived this email from Pat.    
 
“I was sitting in the sunroom this 
morning drinking my second cup of 
coffee and trying to wake up.  You 
know my eyes were still glassy be-
cause I didn’t notice the cat come 
barreling through the cat door.  I 
heard a commotion, focused my 
eyes, and saw three airborne ani-
mals:  a full grown sparrow in the 
lead, and Pippin and Charley right 
behind him, all flying through the 
kitchen about 4 feet off the ground.  
THAT woke my up.  I uttered a reli-



Historic Designation Ad-Hoc Committee Report 
February 2005 
Trish Ricklefsen 

Many people continue to ask commit-
tee members if HD is affiliated with 
GOMO.  We are not.  GOMO en-
forces deed restrictions in all sections 
except 4. If historic designation is suc-
cessful, it would address architectural 
compatibility of the block face - what 
is visible from the street - in sections 
showing sufficient support. 
  
Whatever happens in the end is about 
majority opinion. If the majority of 
people value the older homes and the 
character of the neighborhood, they 
will sign a petition in support and his-
toric designation will happen. If not, 
it’s anyone’s guess what will happen 
to our large lots and the character of 
Garden Oaks, which property owners 
have enjoyed for over a half-century. 
The preservation ordinance is about 
control – control to protect the charac-
ter and charm of our community.  
The Historic Preservation Ordinance 
can be found at: www.houstontx.gov/
codes/chapters31to35.html .  Join us 
the first Thursday of every month at 
Kroger’s on W. 43rd at 7:00 p.m. in the 
upstairs conference room to discuss 
issues of importance to the HD Com-
mittee. 
 
In the end, the ordinance requires 
support from 67% of the property 
owners who own 51% of the land in 
any designated area. If you haven’t 
signed as a supporter, your vote is 
cast as a ‘no’ vote by default.  Come 
to the March and May Civic Club 
meetings to learn more about historic 
designation and what it will do for 
Garden Oaks.  

 
Trish Ricklefsen,  

Chairperson,  
Garden Oaks Historic Committee 

Section 1 - 832.618.1606 

10 

At the March Civic Club meeting the 
Old Sixth Ward Neighborhood Asso-
ciation will present the ‘pros and cons’ 
of historic designation - a professional 
caliber comprehensive account of his-
toric efforts in and around Houston. 
Don’t miss this informative presenta-
tion by Jane Cahill and JD Bartell.  
We expect a Civic Club (CC) vote on 
the issue of historic designation at the 
May 2005 CC meeting. A favorable 
vote will establish the Historic Desig-
nation (HD) Task Force as a Commit-
tee, enabling the committee to pro-
ceed with boundary setting and ob-
taining the 67% needed for historic 
designation. Keep in mind that if CC 
members do not support designation, 
the designation effort can still con-
tinue outside the CC realm. Only CC 
members are allowed to vote so if you 
want to vote in May, your 2005 dues 
must be paid (see the Membership 
Form in the Gazette.)  
The committee, along with assistance 
from the City of Houston Preservation 
Officer, clarified that:  
 
·  In practice, if a violation occurs, 

‘stop-work orders’ are issued, not 
fines. If plans are determined in-
compatible, design consultations 
seek a solution.  If a homeowner 
still wants to proceed with original 
plans that is an option after waiting 
90 days from the date of the original 
application. 
 

·  The ‘90-day waiver removal issue’ 
died before reaching city council 2 
years ago and there has been no 
recent attempts to resurrect it.  

·  Any proposed historic district would 
only include residential property not 
churches, City or commercial prop-
erty. If churches want to become a 
part of the district, they can do so 
willingly. Nothing in the ordinance 
requires churches to be included.  
  

·  They were asked to remove the 
comment about ‘grandfathering’ be-
cause it is not factual and only con-
fuses people. (The preservation or-
dinance regulates future changes.) 

 

GARDEN CLUB OFFICERS 
 

Ed De Alba, President 
713 694 5934 

 
Robert De Veau 

Vice President/Treasurer 
713 686 6012 

 
Chris Lindsay, Secretary 

713 819 8412 
 

Shelley Rogers , Correspondent 
 

Kathy Wahren, Yard of the Month  
 

All Premier Ins. 

Group 
Health plans 

 
Child 2-19 best plan $99.00 monthly 
Child 2- 19 less perks $50.00monthly 

Adults start at $76.00 monthly 
Dental / Vision $10.86 monthly 

 

Low rates Home Auto  
Business Term life 

Mon - Sat 10 am - 9 pm 
Dan 713.861.1110  

 dan@apig.cc 

 
Yard Of 

The Month 
 

1074 W. 42nd St.  
 

 

 

Homeowner: 
Ms. Mary Dupuis 
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Advertising or Submitting Articles 
to the Gazette 

The Garden Oaks Gazette is the  
official publication of the Garden Oaks 
Civic Club and is published on a monthly 
basis. 
 
The prim ary purpose of the Gazette is to 
disseminate information about Civic Club 
activities and Community events. 
 
All articles must be submitted by the 15th 
of each month for publication the following 
month; contributing articles will be printed 
at the Editor’s discretion and edited ac-
cording to space availability.  Publication 
of any article, non-civic club related, does 
not imply endorsement by the Garden 
Oaks Civic Club and is solely the opinion 
of the author. 
 
The Gazette is hand delivered to 1,550 
homes the first week of each m onth. 
 
For additional contact information see 
page 2 

Size Single Six Months Twelve 
Months 

2 1/4 x 2 3/8 $50.00 $250.00 $480.00 

4 1/5 x 2 3/8 $75.00 $405.00 $765.00 

Half Page $90.00   

Full Page $150.00   

Back Cover $250.00   

Inserts (full page 
only, single or double 
sided) Color request 
extra charge.  

$300.00   



Section 4 
·      Garden Oaks Community Gar-

den: Bob Gabrysch (713-686-
5493) 

 
Mark Saturday, April 23rd on your 
calendars for our next Spring work 
days.   
We will be having work days in the 
Gazebo Park AND in the Triangle 
Park on April 23rd beginning at 9am.  
The Gazebo Park needs much loving 
care…the beds have been neglected 
for several years and potato vine is 
taking over the park, so we’ll be doing 
a variety of maintenance there.  The 
main activity for Triangle Park will be 
adding compost to the beds. 
 
If you’d like to join our Beautification 
team Please contact  

 
Ed & Brenda de Alba 

(713-694-5934). 
We Need Your Help!!! 
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Beautification 
Plans for 2005 
Brenda de Alba 

Our first volunteer workday of 2005 
was February 12th at the Memorial 
Rose Garden (W. 34th & Lawrence).  
While one crew was trimming the 
roses, weeding the bed, planting addi-
tional roses and agapanthus, and 
spreading compost, another crew was 
digging up the posts that previously 
supported the Garden Oaks entrance 
sign damaged last fall. The sign has 
been repaired and needs to be 
primed before it’s reinstalled in the 
park.  Thanks to all who showed up to 
help! 
 
One of the major Beautification pro-
jects intended for 2005 is to rebuild 
the path through the Garden Oaks 
Boulevard Esplanade from N. Shep-
herd to Sue Barnett.  Through the ef-
forts of City Councilwoman, Toni Law-
rence, we’ve learned that the City will 
provide us with the 50 yards of 
crushed granite needed to rebuild the 
path.  We’re also looking into adding 
edging and placing several benches 
along the path. 
 
I mentioned last month that one of our 
goals was to identify Captains for the 
parks and greenspaces maintained by 
the Civic Club.  We’ll work with the 
Captains to schedule work days and 
plan budget items for park mainte-
nance.  Captains’ names and phone 
numbers are listed below.   
 
Section 1 & 1A 
·     Memorial Rose Garden : Sheila 

Briones (713-861-8091 
·     Randall St. “Berm” Park : Matt 

Roesler (713-862-8655) 
 
Section 2 
·     Art Park : Ed de Alba (713-694-

5934) 
·     Gazebo Park : Carol & Tom Hazel 

(713-695-5358) 
·     Garden Oaks Boulevard : Shana 

& Jay Tatum (713-699-4166) 
 
Section 3 
·     Triangle Park : Tina Nieto (713-

956-4822) 
 

Lenten Offerings 
St. Michael's Episcopal Church will 
host a variety of services and activi-
ties this Lenten season. Wednesday 

Night Lenten Soup Suppers will begin 
on February 16. A light soup supper 
at 6 p. m. in the Parish Hall will be 

followed by a service of Quietude and 
Healing in the Chapel at 7 p. m. In 
addition, each Wednesday morning 

at 10 a.m. a service of Meditation and 
Intercessional Prayer will be offered 
in the Chapel. On Sundays, Adult 

Education at 9:00 a.m. will focus on A 
Purpose Driven Life by Rick Warren. 
Participants are encouraged to read 
one lesson each day, and join in a 
series of discussions on concepts 

presented in the book. Classes are 
also offered for children and teens at 
9:00 a.m. Services of Holy Commun-
ion are offered each Sunday at 8:00 

a.m. and 10:30 a.m.  
1613 W. 43rd. St. 

Info: 713-681-6422 



Thank You Garden Oaks for a successful 
Pancake Breakfast! 
Gig Runge  

 A great time was had by all at the 11th 
Annual Garden Oaks Montessori Pan-
cake Breakfast. Record numbers of 
families and community members 
came out on February 12th to enjoy 
pancakes and coffee and learn more 
about the Montessori program at Gar-
den Oaks Elementary School. Civic 
leaders such as Chris Lindsey GO 
civic club president, Ed and Brenda 
de Alba, and Sheila Briones, VP of 
GO Civic Club were spotted sipping 
coffee and bidding on Silent Auction 
items. Council member Toni Law-
rence came by to visit and hear the 
latest community news. District Direc-
tor for State Representative Dwayne 
Bohac, Jeannette Trail was able to 
come in from Austin to share some 
pancakes with her son, Bo and meet 
Principal Jeff Amerson. The children 
seemed to have the most fun dancing 
with ART’S ALIVE!. Tina Sabuco led 
the group in her inflatable chef suit 
while they had fabulous fun with food! 
 
The Friends of Montessori would like 
to thank the community for its support 
not only for Saturday’s event but for 
the many years it has offered support 
to the neighborhood program. Maria 
Montessori’s philosophy included 
community as a foundation from 
which families and children can grow 
in their educational journey. The Gar-
den Oaks program strives to do this 
and invites interested families and in-
dividuals to get to know this local pro-
gram. Because of the communities 
support, this year’s event raised al-
most $5000 for the program, double 
the proceeds from last year! A big 
thank you also goes to our principal 
Mr. Jeff Amerson and Vice Principal 
Ms. Kathy Drago.  
 
The list of event underwiters is large. 
Do please forgive us if we have left 
anyone from our list. Please thank the 
following individuals with your busi-
ness. 
(see list attached) 
 
Applications are currently available in 
the school office or online at www.

houstonisd.org/gardenoakses . The 
deadline for submission is March 7th. 
Children age three through sixth 
grade are eligible for enrollment. The 
school district has recently approved 
space available transfers into the pro-
gram. This means neighborhood chil-
dren will be submitted for the lottery 
drawing first. Spaces unfilled by that 
group will then be open to “out of 
neighborhood” children. A transfer 
form should accompany the applica-
tion, available on the houstonisd.org 
site. The school will announce accep-
tance into the program for the 2005-
2006 school year by April 6th. Please 
feel free to come tour a classroom 
and get to know us. Pamela Anderson 
is the President of Friends of Montes-
sori and she may be reached at 713-
861-8896 for more information. We 
look forward to more opportunities to 
involve Garden Oaks Elementary 
School with the neighborhood. If you 
are interested or have ideas or sug-
gestions, let us hear from you! Many 
thanks again for such a fun day! 
 
Next up is a really fun event for the 
children - it's a Monopoly Tournament 
on Saturday, February 26th from 1-5 
pm.  The event is for children ages 7-
12 and will be hosted by the Live Oak 
Grill at 10444 Hempstead.  We are 
looking for the next generation of real 
estate moguls to play.  Registration is 
$15 and must be done in advance.  
All proceeds go to support the Mon-
tessori program at Garden Oaks Ele-
mentary.  Current sponsors are Harry 
James Builder, Ventura's Dry Clean-
ers, Cascade Pools and Compass 
Bank (they may even help as a 
banker for one of the boards); how-
ever additional sponsorships are cer-
tainly welcome. .  Please call Gig 
Runge at 713-869-5623 for more in-
formation on registration.  
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Pancake Festival  

Sponsors 
Stack’Em High 

Arts Alive                      Denny’s 
Glazier’s                      Houston Ballet  
I.W. Marks                   Kelso-Winter 
Charlie and Jane         Curtis Klein 
Michelle Renfrow 
Gig & Betsey Runge       
Jay & Shana Tatum 
Mary Zimmermann 
Mr. Tom Amoruso and Shelving  
Concepts 

Full Stack 
Air & Tent Rentals         Alley Theatre 
Antiques & More           Michael Walls 
Irma’s Restaurant         Stairways, Inc. 
Heights Veterinary Clinic 
Garden Oaks Civic Assn – Garden 
Club 
 

Short Stack 
Flowertime Florist          Jesse Lopez  
James Coney Island      Tina Parks 
Main Street Theater       Tina Rowe 
National Pet Center                      
Jane Ann Roberts 
Shelving Exchange 
Rebecca & Rich Stark 
Theatre Suburbia 
Watches by Paulin 
Contract Resource Group 
Dirtwood Ramppark  
Becky & Mike McCullough 
 

Pancake Sponsor 
Black-eyed Pea          Shelley Rogers 
Collina’s                     Tina Sabuco 
Terry Jeanes                Houston Aeros 
Vicki Lopez                 Chris Lindsay  
Bistro Paradiso           Glass Kat 
Double Dave’s            Miller’s Café 
El Rey Taqueria          Clare Bell 
Martha Kennedy         Mi Sombrero 
Motif – Kelly Gould      Craig Lee 
Susan Saranie            Sue Schmidt  
Lynn & Don Sievers     Taco Cabana 
Susan Kostelecky 
Spaghetti Western 
Doyle’s Restaurant  
Radio Music Theatre 
Don Teo’s Restaurant  
Lou Ann & Jim Taylor 
Guadalajara Hacienda 
Ed & Brenda de Alba 
Eastern Chinese Restaurant  
Dian Austin & Sandy Altman 
The Children’s Museum of Houston 



Pancake Breakfast  
Collage 

14 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

March 2005 
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Useful Numbers 
All City Services (city information or services ranging from traffic court dates  
and sewer concerns to pothole problems and neighborhood complaints)                                311  
One Call Program (Heavy trash and more)                                                                           713_956_6589 
Recycling Hotline                                                                                                                713_837_9130 
Deeds Restriction Violations City of Houston Legal Department                                             713_247_2000 
Toni Lawrence (District A)                                                                                                    713_247_2010 

2005 Garden Oaks Civic Club Membership Form 
Name(s):                                                                                Phone:                                                 
 
Address:                                                                                 Email:                                                  
 
(A) Annual Dues 
[ ]$25.00 Crepe Myrtle (Basic)       [ ]$50.00 Magnolia (intermediate)    [ ]$75.00 Golden Oak (Patron)  
[ ]Senior Citizen $5.00                    [ ] Senior Citizen $10.00                   [ ]Senior Citizen $15.00 
 
(B) Garden Oaks T-Shirt $15.00 each or $10.00 Member Price  
Quantity/Size: Small _____ Medium_____ Large_____ XLarge_____ XXLarge____$_____ Total 
 
© Contribution to Garden Club $_______ 
Are you a ___new or___ renewing member? Do you___ own or ___ rent your house? 
Amount Enclosed: _____(A)+_____ (B)+ _____ ( C) =$ _____Total 
 
Make Checks payable to : Garden Oaks Civic Club  
Mail form and check to : PO Box 10273, Houston, TX 77206  

Garden Club  
Meeting -Orchids 
7: 00 pm  

Civic Club 
Meeting 
7 p.m. 

Historical  
Designat ion  
Mtg. 7 p.m.  
@ Kroger 

St. Patrick’s  
Day 

Gazette  
Deadline For 
Submissions 

Easter Holiday 



We’ve expanded our operations and added staff for a 

FULL SERVICE HOME IMPROVEMENT DIVISION   

 

Now giving FREE ESTIMATES for the 2005 Spring & Summer remodeling season. 
 

We  are  located  at  4001 N. Shepherd, in the Garden Oaks Professional Building,  centrally  situated  in the Garden Oaks area  in  
which  we  build,  benefiting  us  in  efficient  management  of  our  projects.    We  offer  full  service  architectural  design  &  
planning,  including  engineering,  specification  writing,  interior  design,  and  of  course  construction  management.  
With  ‘cutting-edge’  purchasing  and  productions  systems  we  can   facilitate,  guide,  and  prompt  you  through  the  process  
of  making  the  many  decisions of  selecting  both  construction and finish  materials.   

 
(713) 695-7007 Ph.  
 (713) 695-7277 Fax  

HarryJamesBuilder.com 

♦ Kitchen & Bath Cabinets 

♦ Kitchen & Bath Counters  

♦ Appliance Replacements 

♦ Interior Doors & Millwork 

♦ Electrical Service 

♦ Plumbing Service 

♦ HVAC Service 

♦ Roofing & Siding 

♦ Window Replacements 

♦ Painting & Pressure Washing 

♦ Decks & Arbors 

♦ Wall Removals & French Doors 

♦ Screened Rooms 

♦ Driveways & Culverts 

For the same great Quality and Service 

call me on my Cell Phone at 713 539-5388 

or 

Blackberry me at HJ@nextel.blackberry.net 

 


